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  Important Diary Dates: 
 

Inset Days for 2024/25: 
• Monday 2nd June 2025 

• Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

Half-Term: Monday 26th – Friday 30th May  
 

Whole Class Photos: Thursday 5th June 
 

Y5 Helston Community College Roadshow: 

Friday 6th June at 3:15pm in school hall (for 
parents & carers of Y5 children who are 

considering transferring to HCC in September 
2026) 
 

Y5/6 Residential (Bath/Bristol): Monday 

9th – Wednesday 11th June.  
 

Sports Day: Tuesday 17th June (afternoon): 
1:30pm 
 

Helston Community College Y6 transition 
days: Tuesday 1st & Wednesday 2nd July: 
(Monday 30th by invitation only). 

 
Mounts Bay Academy Y6 Transition Day: 

Tuesday 1st July 
 

Y4/5/6 Global Boarders Surf Day: Friday 
4th July 
 

Y3/4 Residential: Monday 7th – Tuesday 8th 
July - Rosuick Organic Farm.  
 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly: Monday 21st July 

@ 1.30pm (for Y6 parents/carers only) 

PE Days: 
 

PE lessons will generally continue to take 
place on Fridays for all three classes. 

 
Other PE lessons will take place, although 
the days may vary from week to week 

depending on what else is taking place that 
week. 

 
We will keep you updated in the newsletter. 
 

Thank you for your understanding. 
 

Attendance: 

Overall school attendance for this week was 
93.51% (of which 2.84% was unauthorised).  

The attendance for each class was: 

• Emerald Class: 96.2% 
• Diamond Class: 88.1% 

• Zircon Class: 96.9% 
 

Overall school attendance for the academic 

year so far is 96.1%. 

Google Classrooms: 
 

Don’t forget to check your child’s Google 

Classrooms for updates on their learning, links 
to useful resources and the latest school news. 

Chartwells Menu: 

We will be returning on week 1 of the menu. 

New Elliot Hut Update: 

With the start of our building work edging 

closer, the staff and pupils are beginning to 

feel excited.  

Although we are still not in a position to 
share concrete details about the relocation of 

our pupils during the forthcoming building 
work, we would like to reassure you that 

arrangements will be shared as soon as can. 

Plans are coming together. It is highly likely 

that the children will be based within the 
village, making use of The Old Chapel and 

the school field. 

We are also conjuring up plans for a number 

of exciting educational visits and activities 
which will predominantly be funded by Crofty 

Education Trust. 

Unfortunately we can’t provide more 

information at this time, but we will 
endeavour to communicate further details as 

and when we know. 

Please feel free to contact the school should 

you have any questions. 

Thank you for your ongoing support 



 
 
 

 
 

After School Clubs: Summer Term 2025: 
 

Choir Club: (For Y2-6: 3:15 – 4:00pm) 

• Thursday 5th June 

• Thursday 12th June 

• Thursday 19th June 

• Thursday 26th June 

Due to the second half of this term being so 
busy, we are unable to offer the usual range 

of clubs. However, our wraparound after 
school provision (breakfast and after school 

club) will remain in place as normal. 

Maths Whizz: 
 

Congratulations to the Diamonds for winning 
the Maths Whizz trophy again this week with 

67% reaching the Hall of Fame. 
 

We would like to encourage as many of our 
Y1-6 children to take advantage of this free 

maths resource by trying to achieve 3 blue 
and 3 red gems each week, enabling them 
to reach the Hall of Fame.  
 

And don’t forget, children can also access 
Times Table Rock Stars and White Rose 1-
minute Maths to practise their maths fluency 

skills.  

Bath/Bristol Y5/6 Residential Trip: 
 

 
 

Thank you to all the parents who attended the 
information meeting this week regarding our 

forthcoming trip to Bath/Bristol. 
 

If you missed this meeting, no need to panic.  
All the relevant documents and presentation will 

be uploaded on the Zircon Google Classroom. 
 

If you child requires medication during the trip, 

please ensure you complete a medicine form, 
and if you are happy for the school to 
administer Calpol if required, please also 

complete a yellow medicine form. Both forms 
available in the office. 

Roman Day Half Term Homework: 
 

On Wednesday 4th June, the Diamond and 

Zircon classes welcome Claudius Maximus 
back to Godolphin. 
 

Claudius, completely immersed into 
character as a Roman Legionary, will spend 
the day teaching the children about the 

Roman army, significant dates and 
fascinating facts about Roman life. 
 

In preparation for this visit, we need to ask 
all children in the Diamond and Zircon 
classes to make a Roman shield at home, 

which they will bring in on the day. 
 

Instructions on how to make a shield, 

including videos, can easily be found on the 
internet.  Please can we ask you to support 
your children with this fun task. 
 

Thank you! 
 

 

Bikeability: 

Well done to all of our Y6s who received 

Bikeability cycling proficiency training this week.  

The training develops skills for cycling on single-

lane roads with simple junctions and moderate 
traffic, and includes the core functions for safe 

and responsible cycling. 

In order to pass, the pupils had to make good 

and frequent observations; choose and maintain 
the most suitable riding positions; communicate 
intentions clearly to others; and understand 

priorities on the road, particularly at junctions.  

All 16 of our Y6 pupils completed both Level 1 

and 2.  Well done to them all! 

 

 


